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Congratulations to two of our students;  

Ashley Wake and Jasmine Hovermann who 

studied Textiles and Design for the HSC.  

 

Their exceptional major projects have caught the eye of 

the NSW Education Standards Authority. Both these 

Woolgoolga High School students have had their works 

selected for the HSC showcase, TEXSTYLE 2018. 

Textile and Design 
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Developing quality leadership within our student group is 

an important part of a great school. Congratulations to all 

students who attended the National Young Leaders Day 

recently in Brisbane. 

The Year 12 Formal held on 16
th
 November was an out-

standing success. This was the last time our Year 12 

graduates had to attend a school event. They are all on 

their own pathways to a vibrant future. As Principal, I was 

so proud of each and every one.  

Please note there will be no Year 10 Formal this year. 

I would like to congratulate Year 12 students Ashley 

Wake and Jasmine Hovermann on their quality major  

projects. Their work was selected as some of the best 

projects from across the state and are to be showcased 

at Rosehill Racecourse in March 2018. Our students  

contrive to achieve at the highest levels. A big thank you 

to teacher Fiona Fluechter for once again helping  

students realise their dreams and develop some of the 

best HSC work from across NSW.  Well done to all. 

Mathematics teacher, Chris Young was invited to attend 

an Artificial Intelligence Symposium in Sydney last week, 

an event hosted by Mark Scott, the Secretary of the  

Department of Education. It is important our school re-

mains at the forefront of new developments in our society 

so that we can deliver a 21
st
 education to all of our  

students. 

Chris also visited Cherrybrook High School and spent a 

morning with Eddie Woo who is recognised as one of the 

most innovative Mathematics teachers in NSW. Eddie 

has his own YouTube channel and hosts many mathe-

matics videos mainly from his classroom as a great  

resource for Mathematics teachers and learning.  

From the Principal’s Desk 

The Year 12 Formal was an outstanding success. This 

was the last time our Year 12 graduates had to attend a 

school event. I was so proud of each and every one.  

Chris also spent a morning at Fort Street High School, an 

outstanding state selective high school which always 

achieves near the top in HSC results each year. Chris 

spent that time learning from the Mathematics faculty. 

Thank you to both schools Cherrybrook and Fort Street 

for hosting Chris. 

Twenty five Year 9 students have indicated they would 

like to participate in an innovative Youth Entrepreneur 

Program which will operate in 2018 for Year 10 students. 

Students will travel each Tuesday afternoon from 1.40pm 

to work with industry specialists at the 6 Degrees hub in 

Woolgoolga. This initiative is a partnership between 

Woolgoolga High School, Coffs Harbour City Council, 

Woolgoolga Chamber of Commerce and HR Works run 

by (the president of the Chamber Commerce) Cherie 

Topfer. 

More information about this program will be given to our 

Year 9 students during assembly on Monday. This is an 

amazing opportunity to be mentored by local business 

people and successful professionals that live in our  

community. Students will learn real life business skills and 

I am sure will encourage the participants to want to 

achieve in the last three years of their education. Motiva-

tional programs like this one can improve HSC results 

significantly, especially when students have a clear focus 

on wanting to be successful from the beginning of Year 

10. 

Congratulations to Helen Young as she leaves  

Woolgoolga High School after 19 years. Helen is taking 

on the role of Deputy Principal at Warialda High School – 

good luck and best wishes Helen! 

Until next time. Guy Wright, Principal 
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  December 2017 

Tuesday 5
th
 December Orientation Day 8:00AM—4:00PM 

January 2018 

Monday 22
nd

 January 9:00AM - 12:00PM 

Tuesday 23
rd

 January 9:00AM - 12:00PM 

Wednesday 24
th
 January 9:00AM - 12:00PM 

Monday 29
th
 January 9:00AM - 12:00PM 

Tuesday 30
th
 January 9:00AM - 12:00PM 

Wednesday 31
st
 January 8:30AM - 11:30AM 

February 2018 

Thursday 1
st
 February 8:30AM - 11:30AM 

Friday 2
nd

 February 8:30AM—11.30AM 

THEN  - EVERY WEDNESDAY: 8:30am - 11:30am FRIDAY: 8:30am - 11:30am 

The WHS P & C meets 

on the second Tuesday 

of every month at 

6.30pm 

Next meeting: 

12th December 

IMPORTANT COMING EVENTS 

Mon 27 Nov - 
Fri 8 Dec Year 10 Work Experience 

Tue 5 Dec Year 7 2018 Orientation Day 

Tue 5 Dec Year Excursion Grafton River 

Thur 7 Dec - 
Fri 8 Dec Year 7 Camp 

Wed 13 Dec Presentation Assembly 

Fri 15 Dec Last day for students 

Wed 20 Dec - 
Fri 26 Jan School Holidays 

2018 

Mon 29 Jan  
Staff Development Day 

Tue 30 Jan Years 7, 11 & 12 

Wed 31 Jan All years 

Annual Presentation 
Assembly 

Wednesday, 13 December 
at 9.30 am 

In the school Hall 
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STOP THE PRESS!!!! 

The Creative Expo 2018 was a wonderful opportunity for the school and the wider community to 

recognise the hard work of Woolgoolga High’s Year 12 Textile and Design students. The 9 young 

woman; Ellissa Enersen, Zoe Lovelock, Lizzie Hart, Leah Allerby, Jasmine Hovermann, Ashley 

Wake, Milli Carr, Simranpreet Kaur and Kirandeep Kaur   spent 10 months, including many 

days through school holidays, designing and constructing their creations including costume and 

apparel items. They also spent many hours on their portfolios that accompany and support the 

production of their Major Textile Projects. A special mention must also go to Lisa Anderson of  

Emerald Beach an ex Woolgoolga High School Student who kindly photographed the girls in their  

Major Works to showcase their designs.  

https://www.facebook.com/With-Love-For-Love-Photography-Cakes-187875831249801/  

Textile and Design 

https://www.facebook.com/With-Love-For-Love-Photography-Cakes-187875831249801/
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Ashley Wake’s Major Textiles Project (MTP), a contemporary 

dress, has been selected for inclusion in Texstyle, the annual 

exhibition of Outstanding MTPs developed by HSC Textiles and 

Design students from across NSW. Ashley’s design in the  

category of special occasion wear was inspired by hydrangeas, 

embroidery and Jenny Lohs a contemporary designer. Accord-

ing to Ashley, “the elegant garment is reflective of the designs in 

contemporary society such as elegant flowing skirts and  

feminine plunging necklines.” Ashley says “originally she would 

not have thought to incorporate hydrangeas into her design, but 

after hearing a local guest textile artist Jenny Lohs speak, she 

was inspired by her pieces that used an array of textures and 

techniques to create natural shapes”. 

Jasmine Hovermann’s Major Textile Project (MTP), a  

contemporary dress and headpiece, has also been selected for 

the inclusion in the prestigious annual TEXSTYLE exhibition. 

Jasmine’s apparel item also fell into the category of special  

occasion wear. Jasmine’s design was inspired by floral gardens 

and contemporary designers Chotronette, Elie Saab and  

Nicholas Kniel. Their designs are luxurious, feminine and  

incorporate floral embellishments. She explains that her  

garment “is reflective of the changing contemporary society in 

which we live, as it demonstrates the change in technology 

used in the textiles industry today, such as free machine  

embroidery, advanced fabrics and a change in style and design 

development.” 

Ashley and Jasmine’s garments and folios will be on display 

at the Into Craft Live Show at Rosehill Raceourse in March 

2018. Their projects have also been nominated for the Shape 

exhibition.  

Once again huge congratulations to Ashley and Jasmine. 
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National Young Leaders Day 

The National Young Leaders Day in Brisbane was amazing! 

Prank Patrol’s Scott Tweedie, one of the hosts of this 

year’s event pictured with the Keynote Speaker  -  

John Coutis,  

John Coutis was, as always, truly remarkable and ab-

solutely inspirational sharing some very personal and 

painful stories of his challenges in life and speaking sin-

cerely about the importance of family. He also told us “If 

you think the grass is greener on the other side of the 

fence, then water your own grass!” His “If I can, You 

can” attitude reminded all of us that we can achieve 

more than we ever thought possible if we don’t give up, 

and actually believe in ourselves. 

He has offered to come to our school in February 2018 

to speak to all of the students - we will keep you posted 

about our booking details if his visit goes ahead. 

Our five students were “star struck” all day, and had 

their photo taken with every speaker. The conference 

allowed social media communication throughout the 

day, and the hosts made regular “shout outs” to those 

who had commented on Twitter. It was amazing to see 

that, even though all of the students were allowed to 

use their devices, the students used their phones very 

responsibly or only used them during breaks! 

 

Thanks Lochlan Beedie, Isabella Oates Herrera, Alexandra Rook, Kaleb Darbin and Matthew  

Dorahy for coming along to this event at such short notice. Next year we will hopefully have many 

more students involved and inspired to do remarkable things in the future.    Mrs Dorahy 



Woolgoolga High School Newsletter 7 December 1, 2017  .  Issue 19 

CENTENARY DRIVE WOOLGOOLGA 2456   .   6654 1500  .  woolgoolga-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  .  www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

WHAT A GREAT EXPERIENCE ! 

Pictured below: 

The inspiring Prudence Melom talked about racism and her experiences as a refugee. 

The Rugby League Legend Gorden Tallis spoke about perseverance and teamwork. 

Australian Cricketer Holly Ferling told us about overcoming injury and disappointment. 

One activity our students participated in was the Vinnies Youth Connections Initiative. 

Each student was given a number and tasked with finding the one other student present at the 

conference who had the same number. This proved to be quite challenging as there were thou-

sands of students at the event.  

The photo below was chosen as 1 of only 11 posted on the Halogen Australia Facebook Page. 

Why not jump on Facebook and give it the “Thumbs Up” to show our support for such a great  

organisation! 

Pictured left: Woolgoolga High School students receiving their numbers for the challenge 

Pictured right: Matthew Dorahy found his match, a student from Dakabin State HighSchool,  

situated just north of Brisbane. 
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As parents and teachers, we are concerned 

about how to best prepare our kids for that fu-

ture. What jobs will they have? What jobs will 

disappear? What new opportunities will be cre-

ated? What do we need to teach our kids so 

that they're ready to take advantage of all these 

things? 

These were the themes of the Education for a 

Changing World symposium run by the Depart-

ment of Education in Sydney earlier this month. 

Mr Chris Young from the mathematics faculty 

attended from Woolgoolga High School. 

The speakers and panel members at the sym-

posium were experts in their fields from around 

the world; the head of Microsoft for the Asia Pa-

cific, the Chair of the Board of the Common-

wealth Bank, the Commodore in charge of the 

Australian Navy Air Wing, leading academics 

and business entrepreneurs. 

What did we learn? 

Nobody can predict the future accurately and, 

with the present changing as fast as it is, that 

task is more difficult than it ever has been. How-

ever, here is some of the best advice from the 

best minds: 

1. Teach our kids to solve problems. Jobs that 

involve doing the same things over and over 

again are most at risk of being replaced by com-

puters and robots. What computers and robots 

can't do is solve new problems.  . 

Kids who can use what they learn at school, 

learn at home and learn in the wider world to 

solve real world problems are most likely to find 

rewarding careers 

2. Teach our kids empathy. An AI algorithm can 

suggest the next song you might like to listen to 

on YouTube but it can't feel what you feel when 

you listen to it. Jobs that require interpersonal 

relationships, an understanding of other peo-

ple's feelings and states of mind are least likely 

to be replaced by robots and computers. Teach-

ers, carers, counsellors, nurses etc. 

3. Teach our kids programmatic thinking. There 

is an almost insatiable demand for professionals 

that can develop and implement algorithms and 

code. This demand is unlikely to decline in the 

near future. 

4. Encourage our kids to be resilient and flexi-

ble. They will need to keep learning throughout 

their lives. The world that they will live in as 

adults will be very different from the world we 

live in now. It is likely that our kids will be the 

last generation that learns to drive a car (self-

driving cars are available now). They will need 

to learn new skills and adapt to new realities 

throughout their lives. They should expect that 

education will not stop when they finish school, 

it will not stop when they finish university or 

TAFE - it will be something that they need to do 

throughout their working lives. 

Pictured: Chris Young (left) with Eddie Woo 

of Wootube fame and others at the symposium 

Education for a 

Changing 

World  

Artificial Intelligence and robots are going to 

play a big role in our kids' future. 
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2017 has seen an exceptional level of skilled and creative artworks entered in Woolgoolga High 

School’s annual Art Smart Competition. The competition is open to all years and includes a variety 

of sections students can enter, ranging from painting and drawing to photography.  Winners receive 

great prizes and all artworks have been on exhibit in the Art Department show area over the past 

few weeks. 

We encourage all art students to get involved and showcase their creative talents. 

  Senior Paint  
& Draw 

Junior Paint  
& Draw 

Photography Sculpture 

1
st

 Isabella Oats Herrera Amy McRae Sheldon Koopmans Isabella Oats Herrera 

2
nd

 Angus Allison Peter Cohen Taryn McCarthy Mia Newham-Gilespie 

3
rd

 Delilah Thorncraft Amelie Louis Caitlin Pitman Sophie Maric 

The Judge’s awards winners: 

The People’s Choice awards winners: 

  Senior Paint  
& Draw 

Junior Paint  
& Draw 

Photography Sculpture 

1
st

 Sophie Muggleton Heather Dawson Mikayla Watson Isabella Oats Herrera 

2
nd

 Caitlin O’Connor Gemma Ettles Sheldon Koopmans Isabella Oats Herrera. 
(Wave sculpture) 

3
rd

 Angus Allison Melody Edwards Amy Decent Mia Newham-Gillespie 

Pictured left to right: 

Angus Allison Yr 11  

Title: All bets are off 

Mixed media on canvas 

Amy McRae Yr 9 

Title: City life 

Felt tip pen on paper 

Sheldon Koopmans Yr 9 

Title: Morning glory 

Photography 

Mia Newham-Gillespie Yr 9 

Title: The sea and me 

Ceramic 

Isabella Oats Herrera Yr 11 

Title: The greatest wave 

Ceramic and paint 

Woolgoolga High School Art Smart Competition 
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It is with a tinge of sadness that I say Good Bye to Woolgoolga High School 

after 19 years. I am fortunate enough to have gained a promotional position 

as Deputy Principal at Warialda High School.  My time at Woolgoolga is full 

of happy memories and amazing relationships with staff, students, parents 

and the wider community.  

I want to take this opportunity to thank all who have helped and supported 

me over this time. Beginning here as a classroom teacher in 1999 and given 

the responsibility of Year Advisor to the Year 11 group who became the 

“Class of 2000” was a wonderful introduction to this fabulous school. Then to 

have had so much love come my way during my battle with breast cancer in 

2002 just epitomises the types of people we are surrounded by.  

Mr John Ward put a great deal of faith in me and I am forever grateful for his belief. He allowed me to be Year 

Advisor to the incoming 2003 Year 7 cohort who graduated in 2008 with the best results seen at this school 

since 1999. Following this was the offer of Head Teacher Mathematics in 2010; a position I have truly em-

braced and enjoyed. The Mathematics Faculty have been my family for a very long time and I will miss them 

all very much. The laughter and support that happens on a daily basis has made the job of Head Teacher all 

the more enjoyable. When Mr Guy Wright arrived, and through his ongoing encouragement and support, I 

gained the confidence and skills necessary to apply for Deputy Principal positions. Working more and more 

with the Senior Executive in recent years has made me appreciate the complexity involved in keeping a large 

school operating.  

To the Executive team, I couldn’t ask for a better group of hardworking individuals to work with as this school 

moves from strength to strength. Your contributions are paramount in ensuring that happens. The good  

humour and support for each other has been critical in this process. 

To all the Front Office ladies, to Al Livet and to all the cleaners who have helped me at some point, I want you 

to know how much I appreciate the work that you do on a daily basis to make our school environment the 

best that it can be. 

To the teaching and support staff, the job that you do is making such a difference to the lives of every child 

here. Your professionalism, compassion, expertise and patience is evident on a daily basis and I will take 

away all of the wisdom you have shared with me.  

To my home-group E07, I could not have asked for a greater bunch of students to meet and greet each morn-

ing and I hope you enjoyed my soapbox moments and the wide range of Youtube clips we watched. I give 

you my best wishes and hope you go on to achieve your goals and live happy lives. 

To the students of Woolgoolga High, embrace the educational opportunities, enjoy all that this school offers, 

treat everyone with respect, always tell the truth and never be afraid to make mistakes as all these are steps 

to becoming the best people you can be.  

I have thoroughly enjoyed teaching and interacting with the students of this school, both past and present, 

and I will maintain many long term friendships into the future. Thank you for the respect and friendship you 

have offered me over this time. 

To the P&C members, Rotary and the wider parent body, thank you for entrusting your children to me and for 

listening and working with me over the years. 

The memories I take are many and a true testament to the quality of the people who make up this great 

school. 

Thank you and good bye!!  

Mrs Helen Young 

Farewell from Mrs Young 
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As a society, we seem to manage the needs of children at Christmas, ensuring Help us to  

Share the Dignity by giving the gift of a little luxury to women experiencing hardship this 

Christmas! This was the message via social media that sparked our class interest in a  

project which we could be involved in to give back to the community. 

Christmas is a joyous time of year where we get to spend time with family and friends, exchange 

gifts and feast on festive banquets and treats. Some people in our community are not so fortu-

nate and feel more alone and vulnerable at this time of year. It’s an incredibly difficult time for the 

homeless, especially women; including teenage girls, and those women fleeing domestic  

violence. 

Woolgoolga High School’s Senior Community and Family Studies class showed some love and 

support to those less fortunate and provided them with the dignity of knowing someone under-

stands and cares for them. 

As a society, we seem to manage the needs of children at Christmas, ensuring they’re cared for 

and made to feel special, but the same can’t always be said for those women who put the needs  

of others before their own or those who are less fortunate. 

The "It's in the Bag" Christmas campaign asked the community to donate a handbag that you no 

longer use, fill it with items that would make a woman feel special and even pop a thoughtful note 

into the bag to show her that someone cares and that she matters. A combination of essential 

and/or luxury items can be included which will make any woman feel loved. 

Woolgoolga High’s staff and students got behind this initiative and donated many goods and 

bags. The girls spent a morning filling the bags with items such as pads, tampons, cleansing 

wipes, tissues, deodorants, perfume, soap, shampoo and conditioner, toothpaste and toothbrush, 

hair ties and hair brush, sunscreen, gift vouchers, meal vouchers, jewelry, trinkets, lotions, 

creams, notebook and pen, lip balm, socks and undies or face washers. 

 

Community & Family Studies  
Participating in the local “Share the Dignity” program 
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Year 10 Food Technology students created some delicious and nutritious “Food on 

the Move” last week. Jarrod Nicholson, Laurie Dooley, Nathaniel Bastiste and Niam 

Semple, Swe Aung and Lucy Schulz, Kristy Golsby and pictured with their beautifully 

presented mini pineapple and carrot cakes. 

M. Donnelly 

Food Technology 

Chase Saban of Year 7 pictured with his finished 

juggling balls design project. Chase is very clever. 

He can even juggle! 
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Maths is everywhere. Maths is enjoyable. Maths helps us understand our world. 

These are the lessons that students in the 2017 Year 7 Ex-

tension Maths program have learned. 

This year, students showing an ability and interest in math-

ematics have been given the opportunity to come out of 

regular maths class and explore, hands on, maths in the 

real world. 

We have used soccer to explore angles, Nerf guns to ex-

plore averages, solar cells and cardboard planets to ex-

plore surface area and drums to explore factors, fractions 

and prime numbers; amongst many other activities.  

The students have experienced how maths is used in modern movie animation using materials from Pixar, 

how it's used in space flight using materials from NASA, and how it's used in astronomy through exploring 

the work of Kepler and ellipses. 

The faculty is looking forward to offering the program again in 2018 and, through it, introducing our  

students to the wonderful worlds they can access through having an inquiring mind and skills in maths. 

Year 7 Maths Extension Program 
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2018 SPORT CARNIVAL DATES 

PLEASE NOTE:  DATES AND VENUES ARE CORRECT AT TIME OF PRINTING BUT ARE  

SUBJECT TO CHANGE. PLEASE CHECK CLOSER TO EVENT. 

SPORT DATE CARNIVAL VENUE TERM 

S
W

IM
M

IN
G

 

Wed 7 Feb 

Wed 14 Feb 

WHS Swimming Carnival – Whole School 

WHS Swimming Carnival – Competitors 
Woolgoolga Pool 1 

Fri 2 March MNC Zone Swimming Carnival Coffs Harbour Pool 1 

Tue 6 March NC Regional Swimming Carnival Murwillumbah 1 

Sun 8 Apr to 

Tue 10 Apr 
NSW CHS State Swimming 

Olympic Aquatic 

Centre Homebush 
1 

C
R

O
S

S
  

C
O

U
N

T
R

Y
 

Fri 13 April School Cross Country Woolgoolga 1 

TBA MNC Zone Cross Country TBA 2 

Fri 15 June NC Regional Cross Country Nana Glen 2 

Fri 27 July NSW State Cross Country Eastern Creek 3 

A
T

H
L

E
T

IC
S

 

Wed 9 May 

Fri 11 May 

School Athletics Carnival - Day 1 

School Athletics Carnival - Day 2 

Woolgoolga  

Sports Ground 
2 

TBA MNC Zone Athletics Carnival 
Coffs Harbour  

International Stadium 
2 

Thur 9 Aug NC Regional Athletics Carnival Nambucca 3 

Wed 5 Sept to 

Fri 7 Sept 
CHS State Athletics Carnival Homebush 3 

On Wednesday, 15th November we welcomed a delegation of international representatives for a tour of 
our school. Over the last two years Woolgoolga High has hosted students from Germany, Italy and Belgium 
for periods ranging from one term up to one year. This program is a Department of School Education initia-
tive in a few selected schools in the state and is called the Study Abroad Program. These incoming students 

are not on exchange and pay for the privilege of attending our 
school. The impact on our student body has been very positive 
and has increased our students' understanding of the world  
beyond Woolgoolga. We could not offer this opportunity with-
out families in our community offering hosting and without the 
commitment of staff to support this initiative. In the same way, 
students interested in attending an overseas education institu-
tion can see Ms Maniatis, the coordinator of this program. 
 
Pictured is Ms Genette Maniatis and representatives from  
education agencies in Germany, Switzerland, Italy and Brazil. All 
expressed a desire to send students to our school over coming 
years and we look forward to the continuation of this program.  

Study Abroad Program 
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Monster Auction 

SATURDAY 2ND DECEMBER 

The Rotary Club of Woolgoolga holds their monster auction on the first Saturday of every month 

(except January). A significant portion of the funds raised goes to supporting programs for local 

school students. 

Head down to the Rotary compound and shed behind the Woolgoolga CWA building, beside the 

Diggers RSL club, and check out the bargains available. 

Smaller items will be on sale from 10am, with the larger items to be auctioned off at 1pm. 

A big thank you to each of the members of our community who have donated goods. If you have 

items for pickup, call Dick Matthews on 6654 1828. 

For further information visit http://woolgoolgarotaryclub.org.au/ 

Contact Genette Maniatis or  

Rob Pursch for more information 

http://woolgoolgarotaryclub.org.au/
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Years 7, 8, 9 receive vouchers from  

McDonalds Restaurants 

Pacific Highway Coffs Harbour 

 

Years 10, 11, 12 receive vouchers from 

Riptide Pizzeria  

Fawcett Street Woolgoolga  

Phone: 6654 8989  

Woolgoolga Pizza Place 

Beach Street Woolgoolga 

Phone 66542744 

Paid Advertising 

Woolgoolga High School Silver Awards  are 

generously sponsored by: 
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Now Available At Woolgoolga High School 
  

A secure Westpac banking facility has now been added to the Woolgoolga High School website to 

allow parents/carers to make online Visa or Mastercard credit or debit card payments for things like 

voluntary school contributions, excursions, sporting activities or sales to students.  

Look for the $ Make a Payment button next to Contact Us at the top of our homepage. 

For those experienced in paying online, the process will be familiar. Detailed instructions are  

available by opening the Parent Online Payment Instructions on the Information tab on our website. 

We hope that you will find this payment option convenient. Payments can still be made at the  

Woolgoolga High School Office by cash, cheque or EFTPOS before school and during break 1. 

http://www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Volunteers needed to serve in only 1 hour increments:  

8.30am - 9.30am  

11.00am - 12.00 noon 

1.00pm - 2.00pm 

If you can help please ring the school on 66541500 or  

follow the link on the school’s website to complete  

the expression of interest. 

http://www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/parent-information 

See menu with price list on the school’s website 

http://www.woolgoolga-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/

